
City of Fremont Curbside Recycling

As of today, Friday, March 27, 2020, curbside recycling for the City of Fremont is suspended until further
notice. 

The Kent County Material Recovery Facility that all recyclables are delivered to has shut down. This is 
due to the many staff members, both Kent County staff and our Cart Right Recycling staff, sorting 
through items that may be contaminated with COVID-19. We also have no way to effectively distance 
ourselves from our co-workers at this time to limit our exposure. We have continued to receive used 
tissues and other items in the recycling bins that put our health at risk during this time. 

The Newaygo County Recycling drop-off centers will also be closed county-wide. Please follow 
“Newaygo County Recycling” on Facebook for more information on that program. 

We do not have a timeline for this service to begin again, but Curbside trash service will continue as 
scheduled.  Clean recyclables can be saved for processing at a later time or bagged with your weekly 
trash.  We will update the community when the Kent County Recycling center reopens and restart 
curbside service at that time. 

City Manager




